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TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 

VIA ZOOM # 863 0597 1904 

September 21, 2020, Monday 

 

      

 

Present:    Arthur Mathews, President 

    Michael Molisse, Vice President 

    Pascale Burga, Councilor  

Kenneth DiFazio, Councilor 

Brian Dwyer, Councilor 

Jane Hackett, Councilor 

Fred Happel, Councilor 

Rebecca Haugh, Councilor 

Christopher Heffernan, Councilor 

Maureen Kiely, Councilor 

 

Absent:   Ed Harrington, Councilor 

            

Also Present:   Kathleen Deree, Town Clerk 

    Joseph Callanan, Town Solicitor 

    James Malary, Director of Municipal Finance 

           

Recording Secretary:   Mary Barker 

 

President Mathews called the meeting to order at 7:32 PM. After the Pledge of Allegiance, Town 

Clerk Kathleen Deree called the roll, with one member absent. Councilor Harrington is absent 

due to an injury.  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Vice President Molisse announced the town is in the last ten days of data collection for the 

census; residents can complete the census online at www.2020Census.gov. 

 

Councilor Burga announced Weymouth Elder Services is welcoming back residents to programs 

beginning October 5, 2020, with limited capacity participation. All participants must register in 

advance, and information is available on the town’s website.   

 

President Mathews announced the town Hazardous Waste Collection Day will be held on 

Saturday, October 31, 2020 at the DPW. Residents must preregister to participate. Information is 

available on the town’s website.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.2020census.gov/
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MINUTES 

 

Town Council Meeting Minutes of September 8, 2020 

A motion was made by Vice President Molisse to approve the minutes from the September 8, 

2020 Town Council meeting and was seconded by Councilor Hackett.  

 

A roll call vote was taken: Councilor Burga-Yes, Councilor DiFazio-Yes, Councilor Dwyer-Yes, 

Councilor Hackett-Yes, Councilor Happel-Yes, Councilor Haugh-Yes, Councilor Heffernan-

Yes, Councilor Kiely-Yes, Vice President Molisse-Yes, President Mathews-Yes. 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

COMMUNICATIONS AND REPORTS FROM THE MAYOR, TOWN OFFICERS AND 

TOWN BOARDS 

 

20 105-CPA Funding Request-Historic Architectural Services for First Church Exterior  

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, Solicitor Callanan requested that the Town of Weymouth 

appropriate the sum of $10,050 for historic architectural services for the exterior of First Church, 

from the Historic Resources Fund Balance Account. 

 

A motion was made by Vice President Molisse to refer measure 20 105 to the 

Budget/Management Committee and was seconded by Councilor Hackett.  

 

A roll call vote was taken: Councilor Burga-Yes, Councilor DiFazio-Yes, Councilor Dwyer-Yes, 

Councilor Hackett-Yes, Councilor Happel-Yes, Councilor Haugh-Yes, Councilor Heffernan-

Yes, Councilor Kiely-Yes, Vice President Molisse-Yes, President Mathews-Yes. 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

20 106-Appointment to Historical Commission-Kerri Donnelly 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, Solicitor Callanan requested that the Town of Weymouth, in 

accordance with Section 2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Kerri Donnelly of 52 Morningside 

Path to the Historical Commission, for a term to expire on June 30, 2023. 

 

A motion was made by Vice President Molisse to refer measure 20 106 to the 

Budget/Management Committee and was seconded by Councilor Hackett.  

 

A roll call vote was taken: Councilor Burga-Yes, Councilor DiFazio-Yes, Councilor Dwyer-Yes, 

Councilor Hackett-Yes, Councilor Happel-Yes, Councilor Haugh-Yes, Councilor Heffernan-

Yes, Councilor Kiely-Yes, Vice President Molisse-Yes, President Mathews-Yes. 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

20 107-Appointment to Historical Commission-Dennis J. Sullivan 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, Solicitor Callanan requested that the Town of Weymouth, in 

accordance with Section 2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Dennis J. Sullivan of 520 

Commercial Street, for a term to expire on June 30, 2023. 
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A motion was made by Vice President Molisse to refer measure xx to the Budget/Management  

Committee and was seconded by Councilor Hackett.  

 

A roll call vote was taken: Councilor Burga-Yes, Councilor DiFazio-Yes, Councilor Dwyer-Yes, 

Councilor Hackett-Yes, Councilor Happel-Yes, Councilor Haugh-Yes, Councilor Heffernan-

Yes, Councilor Kiely-Yes, Vice President Molisse-Yes, President Mathews-Yes. 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

20 108-Appointment to Board of Library Trustees-Casey Tocchio 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, Solicitor Callanan requested that the Town of Weymouth, in 

accordance with Section 2-10 of the Town Charter, appoint Casey Tocchio of 209 Green Street 

to the Board of Library Trustees for a term to expire on June 30, 2023. 

 

A motion was made by Vice President Molisse to refer measure 20 108 to the 

Budget/Management Committee and was seconded by Councilor Hackett.  

 

A roll call vote was taken: Councilor Burga-Yes, Councilor DiFazio-Yes, Councilor Dwyer-Yes, 

Councilor Hackett-Yes, Councilor Happel-Yes, Councilor Haugh-Yes, Councilor Heffernan-

Yes, Councilor Kiely-Yes, Vice President Molisse-Yes, President Mathews-Yes.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

President Mathews reminded the Council that the Ordinance Committee is meeting at 6 PM on 

Tuesday, September 22, 2020, The next regular meeting of the Town Council has been 

scheduled for Monday, October 5, 2020. At 7:42PM; there being no further business, a MOTION 

was made by Vice President Molisse to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Councilor 

Hackett.  

 

A roll call vote was taken: Councilor Burga-Yes, Councilor DiFazio-Yes, Councilor Dwyer-Yes, 

Councilor Hackett-Yes, Councilor Happel-Yes, Councilor Haugh-Yes, Councilor Heffernan-

Yes, Councilor Kiely-Yes, Vice President Molisse-Yes, President Mathews-Yes. 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

Respectfully Submitted by Mary Barker as Recording Secretary 

 

 

 

Approved by Arthur Mathews as President of the Town Council 

Voted unanimously on 5 October 2020 

 

 

     

  


